

east side of the bridge to Bates Street. Ellie made a motion to accept that the project is to Bates Street not the church. Cathy seconded it.

The Route 6 Heritage Community meeting was held February 15<sup>th</sup>, 2011 with Suzanne Gagliardo. They needed to approve the Route 6 work plan and vote ROY as the stakeholders group. Murry made a motion to accept the work plan and vote ROY as the stakeholders group. Anita seconded.

#### **ORGANIZATION COMMITTEE:**

Helga announced that the ROY committee will have a table at the WCCBI Expo. It will be held March 10, 2011. The ROY table will display the latest engineer drawings of the upcoming streetscape project, business brochures, pool and improvement fund pledge cards and sell raffle tickets for the Mother's Day Basket.

Right now the membership drive is at 103. That is business and individual put together.

Helga is looking for donations for the father's day basket. The Saron Lutheran Church is having a spaghetti dinner and Chinese auction on March 27<sup>th</sup>, 2011 and the Youngsville Elementary School is having an Ice Cream social on March 24<sup>th</sup>, 2011 starting at 6PM to 8PM. They will raffle off about 30 baskets and they will also have a silent auction.

G & S Graphics quote for the Youngsville directory will be discussed at a later ROY meeting. The topic is still open.

Also Helga will be collecting items for the rummage sale that will be held in May. Proceeds will go to the revitalization of Youngsville.

Ken Quinn who is are Disability Accessibility Chairman was going to meet with Mike Kelly on March 7<sup>th</sup>, 2011. Due to a family emergency the meeting will be rescheduled at a later date.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Kathy Reitinger informed the committee that she applied for the Festival Grant. She did this on line and she will send in a hard copy. If the application is approved the money can be used for promotion

At this time there was a question brought up about the audit that was done a couple of months ago and who is responsible for paying it. Joanne informed us that the bill for the audit was not \$1500.00 but that it was \$3200.00. There was discussion among the group about the issue and maybe taking money from the bike/hike trail and paying the council back for the money they put up for the archeological study and they pay for the audit. Joanne was going to talk to Pastor Rick and further discussion will take place.

Next ROY meeting will be Tuesday April 12<sup>th</sup>, 2011 at 8:00AM at the Library.

Kari thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting at 9:45AM.

Delores Stec